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Upcoming Club Program 
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

 

Presidents Report  
 
Hello All,  
 
Another busy week in Rotary, 
  
Thankyou to Ralph and Lesley for being such a help in the planning for the Huntingdale/ 
Clayton Garden Auction evening. It was a great night one in which I learnt a lot I am the 
type of gardener who has relied a lot on others; both paid help and my son in law. I like it to 
look pretty and know how to remove those plants that have died, because of lack of water 
and buy new ones. We look forward to hearing how much money was made. Thank you to 
John Barnes who acted as my buyers advocate late in the evening. Jean I hope there was 
enough room in the car for all Jim's purchases.  
 
Friday night was my final Presidents evening. Points raised for consideration included: 

 Funds for  
–foundation 
-The drought in QLD 
-R.A.M 
-Violent free families 

 Rotary Blood Drive 

 District attendance at club change overs 

 Rotary Membership 

 District change over last Saturday in June in Ringwood 

 Program information 
-Youth exchange 
-MUNA 
-Glow stick challenge 
-Collecting foreign coins 

 A fun night with lots of laughs 
A gentle reminder to all board members: 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

11
th
 May Holiday Adventures 

– Glenys Pattison 
(This meeting is 
at the Clayton 
RSL) 

Bronwen Lamond John Barnes  

18
th
 May TBA Bronwen Lamond Jon Breisch All Members 

25
th
 May TBA Bronwen Lamond Jim Cochrane All Members 
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Could I please have a one-page summary of the past year, for presentation at our change 
over evening, as a word document? 
 
Happy Mothers Day to all Mums. 
 
See you Monday, lots to discuss, 
Bron 
 
 

Last Meeting & Notes  
 

Last Meeting (7th May): 
 
Apologies = John Goldspink, Ed Alchin, Dianne Sides, Glenys Pattison and Heather 
Norling. 
Make Ups = None. 
Leave of Absence = Heather Norling. 
Visitors = Sam Oddo, Noela Foote & Richard Simmons. 
 
This week our club, along with the Rotary Club of Huntingdale, held a Charity Garden 
Auction and Pre Mothers Day Dinner at the Oakleigh Carnegie RSL Club.  
 
On the night we had two great guest speakers, Roger Boyle (Sales Manager Vic/SA at 
Oasis Horticulture) and Danielle Brocklehurst, who spoke about her first hand experience 
using Ronald McDonald House while her son Lachlan was being treated at the Monash 
Medical Centre.  
 
All money raised on the night is going towards Ronald McDonald House, Family Room at 
the Monash Childrens Hospital. 
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
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Special 
Announcements 

2 nd  June ï Jean 

Cochrane Birthday.  

2 nd  June ï Jim & Jean 

Cochrane Wedding 
Anniversary.  

9 th  June ï Warren 

Fricke Birthday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Meeting Notes:  
 

ü Glenys Pattison gave an update on her hunt to find a new location for our club to 
meet while Lunico’s gets its renovations completed which will be ongoing for at 
least the next six months. Glenys has tried a few locations which included the 
Notting Hill Pub, Oakleigh RSL and South Oakleigh Bowls. If you have any good 
ideas for a location in the short term, please let Glenys know. Our next meeting 
on the 11

th
 May will be at the Clayton RSL.  

ü Ralph Zuccaro informed the club that the Sir John Monash Awards are on the 
13

th
 May and they were looking for representatives from our club to attend the 

night. Bill Sides and Jim & Jean Cochrane will attend. 
ü Glenys pattison informed the club that our Changeover will be on Monday 29

th
 

June at the Oakleigh RSL. More details to follow. 

 
 
 
 

Foundation Facts 
 

 
 
Did you know that a PHF+1 refers to a Paul Harris Fellow recognition pin with one 
Sapphire?  
 

Important Club Dates                          
 
Sunday 17/05/15 ï District Assembly. 
 
Monday 29/06/15 ï Club Changeover at the Oakleigh RSL. 
 

District 9810 News 
 

District Assembly 2015 
 
Sunday 17th May 2015 
Parkdale Secondary College 
Warren Road, Mordialloc  
 
Times:  
Registration: 8.00am to 8.45am  
Light breakfast: Muffins, pastries, tea/coffee on arrival Lunch provided for ALL delegates in 
cluster breakout rooms  
Concludes: 2.00pm sharp 
 
Program: 
DGE David Tolstrup District Briefing  
Club Officers Breakout Session  
Cluster Club Breakout Sessions  
 
Who should attend Assembly? 
All Rotarians with an interest in furthering their involvement in the programs and projects of 
Rotary but it is essential that Presidents-Elect, Nominee, Secretary, Treasurer and Club 
Committee Chairs, attend special sessions designed to make your club successful. 
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What is the focus? 
The focus is on creating a stronger Rotary organisation kicking goals in the community. 
Instead of process, the focus will be on strategies, actions and plans for Clubs to achieve 
bigger, better and bolder outcomes for the community. 
 
What we can guarantee 
Relevant information you need as an individual or a Club Officer to make your Club 
successful in 2015/16. No boring lectures – your opportunity to interact with colleagues. 

Key messages for 2015/16 

 DGE David Tolstrup outlining Rotary International and District 9810 directions for 
2015/16 

 District Committee Chairs outlining strategies, plans, activities and targets for 
2015/16 

 Key Club Officer sessions on the latest tips and techniques for Club Secretaries, 
Treasurers and Membership Chairs 

 Interactive Cluster Club collaboration session including multi-club project 
opportunities, joint publicity and membership drives. 

 Identify opportunities for smaller clubs to work with larger clubs – together we can 
achieve more. 

What’s in it for you? Walk away from Assembly with a much clearer plan for your Club and 
you personally, about how to maximise your impact on your local community and in 
developing countries in 2015/16. A new version of the Club & District Resource Guide will 
be distributed to all delegates.  

 

The House that Love Built 
 

Like most iconic success stories, Ronald McDonald House began as a little idea that 
simply refused to stop growing. 

Imagine having to spend every night for 
months camped out in your child’s 
hospital room, eating food from vending 
machines and all the while trying to stay 
positive and happy for the sake of your 
seriously ill youngster. 

That was the case for American football 
hero Fred Hill, in 1974, when his three-
year-old daughter Kim was diagnosed with leukaemia. 

The Philadelphia Eagles star and his wife were forced to sleep on benches in hospital 
hallways as their daughter received vital treatment. All around them they saw other parents 
suffering the same fate. 

Many had travelled long distances to bring their children to the hospital and most couldn’t 
afford long-term hotel accommodation. 

Fred rallied his team-mates to raise money for families in need. A deal between the team’s 
General Manager and the head of paediatric oncology at The Children’s Hospital of 
Philadelphia resulted in the purchase of a seven-bedroom house to serve as 
accommodation for families with sick children. 

Local McDonald’s restaurant owners joined forces and organised a special sale of mint-
flavoured milkshakes to raise money to renovate the house. They brought in over 
US$35,000. The relationship between the restaurants and the charity grew from there. 
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The charity, Ronald McDonald House Charities (RMHC), now operates in over 36 countries 
at over 338 properties that collectively offer over 6000 bedrooms to families with seriously 
ill children. 

RMHC’s sole purpose is to help those families to lead happier and healthier lives. 

In 1981 the first Australian Ronald McDonald House opened in Sydney’s Camperdown. 
There are now 15 Ronald McDonald Houses in Australia that have collectively provided 
over 68,000 families with over 1.2 million bed nights. 

McDonald’s Australia pays all of the administration and management costs, meaning every 
cent given by donors goes directly to programs that benefit children. Those programs go 
way beyond the Houses themselves. 

The Ronald McDonald Learning Program allows children that have suffered a serious 
illness to catch up on their education. 

Five Ronald McDonald Family Retreats in popular holiday destinations around Australia 
give families with sick children the chance to take a holiday. 

Ronald McDonald Family Rooms and Family Facilities at an ever-growing list of Australian 
hospitals provide a comfortable retreat for parents going through the stress of looking after 
their seriously ill children. 

The RMHC Charlie Bell Scholarship Program, named after the first Australian global 
McDonalds Corporation CEO, provides financial assistance to deserving young people that 
have experienced a serious illness. 

Add to these projects numerous research grants, annual charity balls, fundraising bike 
rides and much more, and RMHC adds up to a fearsome ally in the effort to improve the 
lives of seriously ill children and their families. 
 

Rotaract Club of Monash 
 

 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm  
Mulgrave Neighbourhood House 
36 – 42 Mackie Road, Mulgrave  
(Melways 80C3) 
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

20
th
 May Michael Ellinger 

3
rd

 June Warren Fricke 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement to 
take your place. 
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Upcoming Events in Monash 
 

Women in Business Exhibition and Luncheon 
 
Friday 22 May 2015 
Ibis Hotel, 295 Springvale Rd, Glen Waverley 
10:30 am 
 
Eve Ash trained and worked as a psychologist and trainer for the Australian Government, 
and began producing films and videos to motivate people to change behaviours. Eve is one 
of the World's most successful producers of training films. Eve founded Seven Dimensions 
in 1979, and inspired by John Cleese, pioneered comedy training films in Australia. Eve 
worked with some of Australia's best creative talents, including John Clarke, Ian McFadyen, 
Peter Moon, Graeme Blundell, Julie McGregor and Ted Robinson. In 1986 she teamed up 
with fellow psychologist, Peter Quarry, to create an internationally successful company - 
Ash.Quarry Productions and together they have created bestselling titles that have inspired 
thousands of people around the world. 
 
Eve will provide a motivational and inspiring key note speech about How to Create a 
Winning Mindset for Success in Life. 
 
The Exhibition is open from 10.30 and is an opportunity for local businesses to showcase 
their products and services and will provide opportunities for attendees to network and 
display their business. Please drop in and visit the stands before lunch. 
 
 

Upcoming Events in Kingston 
 

Autumn Nights 2 
 
Tuesday 12 May 2015 
Clayton Community Centre Theatrette, Cooke St, Clayton 
5:00 pm to 8:00 pm 
 
Join the Autumn Nights activities of Clayton CANVAS for a safe social evening out. 

Autumn Nights are nights out for older people who live in Clayton, Clarinda and Clayton 
South. Come along to meet some new people in your community and have a fun night out. 

Tuesday 12 May will be a Film and Food Night will feature a Mystery Chinese Film 
Screening - there will be English or Chinese subtitles depending on the film shown. 

$5 entry includes the film and food. 

 
 

Where other Clubs Meet 
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
“make-up” and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI Directory 
(held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 
 
 

http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
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Reminders 
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Ralph 
Zuccaro on 0408 991 741 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to michaele@netspace.net.au  
by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 
 
Note:- Visit our new facebook page at:- https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton 
 

Joke of the Week 
 
A man walked into his regular drinking hole and asked the barman to pour him a stiff drink. 
He had just had another fight with his wife. 
 
A good listener, the barman asked: ‘‘Well, how did this one go?’’ 
 
The drinker said: ‘‘At the end she came to me on her hands and knees.’’ 
 
Astounded, the barman asked: ‘‘Really? What a switch! What did she say?’’ 
 
Came the reply: ‘‘Not much. She just said ‘Come out from under that bed, you chicken.’ ’’ 
 

Rotary International News 
 

Determined to deliver clean water amid bloody civil war in 
South Sudan 
 
By Ryan Hyland 
Rotary News 
20-MAR-2015  
 

 
 
Nearly 14,000 people in remote mountain villages in Eastern Equatoria, South Sudan, will have clean water 
thanks to a $47,000 Rotary Foundation global grant sponsored by the Rotary Clubs of Wausau, Wisconsin, USA, 
and Juba, South Sudan. 
Photo Credit: Courtesy of Sudan Community Development Fund 

mailto:info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton
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Despite almost impassable terrain and the outbreak of a violent civil war, Rotary clubs in 
South Sudan and Wisconsin, USA, are determined to bring clean water to one of the most 
remote areas of the East African country. 

The Rotary Clubs of Wausau, Wisconsin, USA, and Juba, South Sudan, are developing a 
sustainable source of water for 10 rural mountainous villages in Tennet Boma, Eastern 
Equatoria. The two clubs secured a $47,000 Rotary Foundation global grant to drill a deep 
borehole and install solar-powered water pumps, a 5,000-gallon reservoir, and six to 10 
spigots. The water source will benefit almost 14,000 people. 

While the violence is concentrated at the border of the country, the comparatively peaceful 
interior regions still suffer from economic insecurity and a dilapidated infrastructure. With 
almost no government assistance, these remote areas contend with acute waterborne 
diseases and famine. 

"The civil war has shot the economy," says Wisconsin Rotary member John Kelly, who has 
traveled to South Sudan for years with Willamette International, an organization that 
improves health care and education in rural communities. "It's affecting so many people. 
Even if you're not directly involved in the violence, the war has destabilized almost 
everyone's lives." 

The project is not without its roadblocks, both literally and figuratively. Only one road 
connects the cluster of villages on the steep northeast side of the Lopit Mountains to the 
nearest developed community. It's a three-day walk for many villagers. During the country's 
rainy season, between May and October, it's almost impossible to get construction 
materials and relief aid up the mountain, which exacerbates the ongoing humanitarian 
crisis. "You can't move anything in the area. The terrain is too wet and dangerous," says 
Kelly. 

Because the grant was approved during the flood season, Rotary members had to wait to 
transport equipment until conditions improved. 

Also, getting to these vulnerable populations has been a challenge amid the fighting. Many 
areas are off-limits to aid agencies, says Mathach Deng, a member of the Rotary Club of 
Juba. 

"Rebel forces have blocked off many of the entry points to the project site. It's been a huge 
challenge to overcome," he says. 

Juba club members are working with tribal elders in the area, who carry influence with 
government and rebel leaders, to gain passage to the area. "The people in these areas 
want and need this water project to continue. Educating the tribe leaders on the importance 
of this project is key to getting this project complete," Deng says. 

The ongoing threat of violence caused the project's first contractor to back out, further 
delaying the start of the construction. "The war has decreased the availability of 
contractors. But we are working with other NGOs and the government to find another one," 
Deng says. "It's not easy to convince someone to come into this situation, but we're not 
giving up." 

Although there have been setbacks, Kelly says there is no turning back. 

"We [Rotary] have our credibility at stake. These communities trust us to come through. It's 
important to be patient in situations like these," Kelly says. "Build relationships and 
contacts. Gather intelligence by working with other NGOs and agencies. The more 
information you have at your fingertips the better you are at navigating difficult situations." 

 

 

https://www.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/about-rotary/water-and-sanitation
https://www.rotary.org/en/take-action/apply-grants/global-grants
http://thelcnc.org/
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After successfully claiming independence in 2011, South Sudan, the world's newest 
country, descended into violence in December 2013, dashing hopes that it would soon 
become a prosperous, self-governing nation. The country's two predominant tribes, the 
Dinka and Nuer, are fighting over land and resources, a conflict that dates back to the 19th 
century. 

Tens of thousands have already been killed in the gruesome war, which has also displaced 
almost 1.8 million people. On 2 February the two sides signed a fourth peace deal since 
the hostilities began. The previous three agreements signed by the government and rebels 
were broken quickly. 
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